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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
MINUTES

ZONING & DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD 8
May 26th, 2010

Ramaz School

125 East 85th Street

NY, NY 10028

Meeting 6:30-8pm

Present: Elizabeth Ashby, Teri Slater (Co-Chair), Marco Tamayo, Elaine Walsh (Co-Chair), Kenneth Austin, Lawrence Parnes

Excused:  Michele Birnbaum, Barbara Chocky, Ruth Halberg

1) Duane Reade marquee: Due to a family situation, a representative for DOB was unable to attend.  The process to remove the Marquee is moving along. The permit has been revoked. The Commissioner of Department of Buildings has issued a Commissioner’s Order. 

Other illegal signage in the community is being pursued.  Those in attendance were encouraged to call the CB#8 office or 311 to report illegal signage.  It was reported that the East 86th St Association has called in and provided photos of the surrounding areas and there have been sign or banner removals.

2) Community Fellows Program:  We were informed by the BP office that the program is in transition and that they are looking for an institutional partner. This year’s fellow continued the work on the R8B project, however it was not finished.  Based on resources the committee would like to see the R8B contextual zoning changes submitted to City Planning by the end of June or latest the summer.

3) Continued discussion of zoning policies and how zoning in NYC can be effective in   strengthening the small business environment in C 1 and C2 local retail areas throughout New York City.  David Kimball-Stanley from City Council Member Dan Garodnick’s office shared the work of their office in partnership with Pratt Center.  They currently are in the conceptual phase and they are delighted to work with the committee to explore ideas.  Our community has a number of zoned C1 and 2 zones in residential areas as well as C4.  Discussion was positive and supportive for continued exploration. There was concern by members of the public that chain or national stores were becoming revolving entities with name changes and were negatively impacting the quality of life in communities.

Old Business 

R8B “Zoning Text Amendment” application is moving along but slowly

Meeting adjourned 8pm 
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